

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.comt

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14 SEP 2011 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Derek Moore (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Sylvia Reedie, Cllr David Mogg, Cllr William McCulloch & Cllr Jim Burke, Mark Thompson (Community Police Officer), Iain Henderson (Fife Council Representative). Members of the public were Ken Barker, Edith Barker, Dr St Lawrence & Mrs Luke.

- 1] <u>Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Kate Findlay (Treasurer) & Jessie Cartmell. It was decided to take the Bus Stop issue first.
- 1a] Iain Henderson of Fife Council was invited to discuss this issue, he stated that because stagecoach were providing a new service on Kingseat Road they had asked the Council to provide Bus Stops for potential users, and it is Policy to support this. A general discussion took place on the need for bus stops in view of the new speed measures and the need for some residents to have parking available outside their Property. It was agreed to arrange a site visit at an agreed time.
- 2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments. They were moved by Sylvia Reedie and seconded by Derek Moore.

3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

QMH & Robertson Road Parking:- Hospital staff are now using Leys Park Car Park for car sharing, the hospital has stopped staff from using Car Park 2 with some reserved spaces available, Thanks to Graeme and Derek for all their efforts. On-going.

Levs Park Road Car Park:-

Ground to North of School:- For people to use Paton St. car park, Transportation to look at the Lighting issue again. On-going.

Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- Mary Siskou to price options

New Row Parking: - New Traffic Regulation will be in place soon. On-going

Cemetery Drains:- Jessie stated the a new drain had been dug and kerbing work in hand. On-going. **Bus Stop Drain opposite Canmore Lodge:-** Still awaiting resurfacing work. On-going.

Traffic Calming on Kingseat Road: monitoring situation. On-going.

School Issue:- No issues to discuss

Night Time Noise Team:- The Telephone No. was updated. Resident to keep on with equipment, The police are aware of the Situation. On-going

Tesco Roads:- Not starting until March.

Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the agenda.

5] <u>Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:</u>

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details		
Fife Council	COD Area Committee 7 th Sept & 10 th Aug 2011		
Fife Council	Buss stop Kingseat road		
The Scottish Government	Improving Public Service		
SES Plan	Scheme No 3		
Scottish Water	Performance2010/11		
Scottish Water	Levels of Service		
Royal Horticultural Soc	Britain in Bloom		
Play	Leaflet		
E Mails			

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary.



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.comt

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

6] Treasurer's Report:

No Report.

7] Council:

Nothing further to report

8] Police Report:-

Priorities are Kent Street and Speeding on Robertson Road, The Fife Web site has been updated. Concentrating on Townhill Road outside the Ski Centre, waiting on Seed survey. Crime Figures, couple of majors namely, 2 assaults, thefts of drain covers for scrap Task Force investigating also thefts at QMH, Vandalism, Drugs and 2 BOP. 16 reports to Procurator Fiscal, traffic related. 6 Officers dedicated to the Town Centre. Garden pots missing then found. Frazer Lairs Community Safety Officer, is to give Safety Advice Lectures.

91 AOCB:

David O'Donnell to get quotes for strips.

Newsletter:- Graeme thanked Sylvia for all her help and he is in discussions with both Kingseat and Halbeath residents on issues with Wind Farm Planning Proposals. A general discussion took place on the proposed layout of the newsletter and it was a suggestion to move the Wind Farm story to the back. **Buses:-** The 79 & 79a are a shambles, 15-20 minutes late, Stagecoach are monitoring the situation.

Beggar:- Walmer Drive car park, can anyone do anything.

Cllr Mogg stated that the Councils Walmer Drive Office is closing with all its services being transferred to the City Chambers.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12th OCT 2011 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Signed:		
Date:		